Scottish Brass Band Association

Executive Committee Meeting No 1 – 3 November 2013
Mercure Hotel, Almondview, Livingston

1. Welcome and Apologies

The President opened the meeting at 10.00am, indicating that, after the meeting, some members

will visit Bathgate Band Hall. 
Present:

George Burt (President), Carrie Boax (Vice-President), Tom Allan (Secretary), Robert Burns, Peter

Fraser, Steven Gray, Danny Harrison, Alan McLaren, John Martin, Lynsey Paterson, Andrew Smith.
In Attendance:

Andrew Duncan (Development Manager), John Hamilton (Commercial Activities Manager),

Raymond Thomson (Minute Secretary). 
Apologies:

Alan Douglas, John Gilmour, Robert McCorkell, Anne Murray, Julie Sanderson. 
2. Minute of Executive Committee Meeting No 8 of 6 October 2013.

Accepted: proposed by Andy Smith and seconded by Robert Burns. 
3. Matters Arising

Kingdom Brass ‘B’
This band has folded. Kingdom Brass ‘A’ has registered as a contesting band and has also registered Kingdom Brass ‘B’ as a non-contesting band. This action has been disputed by personnel from Kingdom Brass ‘B’.
. 
4. Development

Development Committee
The next meeting has been postponed to a later date. 
External Liaison

It was useful to meet Mike Kilroy, Chair of Brass Band England, at the SBBA AGM. We will move the relationship with BBE forward.
5. Financial Report

Management Accounts 2012-2013 
We are now in the process of recovering VAT paid for the NYBBS course, approximately £7,500.
Grant Funding

An application for YMI funding is being prepared. At a meeting with the YMI contact person, SBBA had been invited to submit an application for up to £100,000. NYBBS will have a separate development application. We can apply in May/June 2014 for more permanent funding.

Sponsorship

The role of the Commercial Activities manager has altered over time, but has now reverted to obtaining sponsorship. Nine applications have been submitted. Geneva has defaulted on the last six months’ sponsorship: however, they have said that they will pay the outstanding amount (£7,750) by 14 November. 
New Treasurer

Mr Robert Main CA will be approached. 

Finance Committee

The Finance Committee will be formed when a Treasurer is appointed.
6. National Youth Brass Band of Scotland (NYBBS)
The Chair reported that:

The recent furore is disappointing with the Board being traduced. Discussions have taken place with Richard Evans regarding his future role. It is hoped that there will be an amicable arrangement and that a joint communication will be issued. The importance of NYBBS means that it needs a dedicated Board, as spelled out in the Strategy Paper. Even though NYBBS is part of SBBA, it would be organisationally wrong to try to micro-manage NYBBS. Our role is to agree the policy of NYBBS and thereafter monitor the activities of the Board and its finances. There are difficulties within the Board which has differing opinions, but it is hoped that the appointment of a Musical Director will settle matters. Carrie expressed her concerns at the present situation and said that there needs to be some response indicating the transparency of the situation, and thus take control of events. The Chair agreed, but indicated that Richard Evans has been asked to make a contribution to the future of NYBBS, and there is a danger in going public before he has made a decision. The Chair has offered to meet Richard Evans on Friday, and hopes to prepare a joint communication.  

7. Area Associations

Funding is available for Area Associations.

West of Scotland Association

Carrie reported on the recent Solo and Ensemble Contest, thanking those who had organised it. Numbers were down and the reasons for this will be investigated.

Fife Association

Fife has altered its schedule of events to fit better into the national timetable.

Northern Counties Association

The Association’s Solo and Ensemble Contest is being held today.

8. Education/Youth
Child Protection

A report has been sent to the Secretary and will be circulated. It was felt that SBBA may need to circulate its policy to Bands, indicating the responsibility which bands have.
Youth Development Report

The Development Manager’s Report had been distributed. He wished to highlight: 

· The Cumnock Tryst Launch. The event will be held in October 2014 and will feature NYBBS. 

· Glasgow University hopes to form a brass band (the fourth such band in Scotland).

· Auditions for NYBBS have been announced and will take place throughout Scotland.

· The NYBBS Children’s and reserve Bands will perform after the results at the Scottish Cup and Shield on 23 November. Thanks were expressed to Rachel Neil who is organising this. 

· The following Workshops have been organised for 2014: SBBA Tutor’s Workshop (18 Jan), SBBA Percussion Workshop (26 Jan), SBBA Conductor’s Weekend (5 and 6 Apr). There will also be a SBBA Band Management Workshop.

· The Adjudication Apprenticeship Scheme is progressing well.

Education and Youth Committee

A new remit had been distributed and agreed in principle. Some minor adjustments were suggested, including ways of obtaining a geographical spread of membership. The recommended external member was accepted and permission given to proceed to a meeting. 
9. Publicity and Communication

Website and Publicity
Nothing to report. 
10. Membership and Registration

Membership and Registration Figures

There are 1783 registered members, and one new Fourth Section band: “Creetown Silver”. It was noted that an analysis of Guest Player requirements could indicate where bands are weak.
Exceptions to, and breaches of, SBBA Rules
None reported.
11. Events 
AGM
This was successful, but poorly attended. It was noted that we should be cautious about joining the Brass Band England Parliamentary Group, although we could participate as observers. 

2013 Scottish Open, Shield and Cup

Clare Tomalin is working on the programme, with a cut-off date of 4 November for the receipt of material. It was too late to seek a replacement for a late withdrawal.
2013 Youth Championships

This is all in order. Executive members were asked to undertake duties at the event.
2014 Scottish Championships


In progress.

2014 Scottish Open


Andy Duncan will be the composer of the Test Piece.

2015 Scottish Championships

The venue and one adjudicator have been booked. 
2015 Scottish Open 

Howard Snell will compose the Test Piece.

12. European Festival of Brass
General
An overview of progress was given by John Hamilton. John has agreed to give EBBA a fairly detailed guide to the week, and his aim is to have all activities properly scheduled, staff and with logistical requirements by 1 January. It was noted that there will still be tasks to be done and people allocated at that date. It was suggested that DropBox (after suitable instruction) could be a mechanism for progressing matters. John will meet with Peter to move things on.

Marquees and Security

The details of our requirements and the four quotes received were noted, and it was agreed to use ARC marquees at £3000. Security will be provided for the marquees, trade stands and some other duties. It was agreed to have 2 guards for 5 days (08.00 – 20.00) at approx. £10 per hour. This totals approx. £1200 + VAT.

Transport

Bus companies had been approached and the 2 recommended are M-Line Travel (Clackmannan) and Hamish Gordon (Leslie). Julie is the contact for transport.
European Youth Brass Band

The Hangar booking has been confirmed at the original price. Perth Council has given permission for outdoor concerts and it is proposed to organise an EYBB flash mob on the Thursday. Another ways of maximising the impact of EYBB would be a Sunday morning concert with Black Dyke Mills, Eikanger and EYBB.  This may require an alteration to the ticketing, and discussion will take place with Carsten on how the EBBA AGM can fit around this.
Catering for SBBA

A limited menu of the soup and sandwich variety was agreed. It was agreed that catering for Traders and EBBA delegates would only be as contractually agreed. An agreement for a percentage of the bar and catering takings at Perth Concert Hall was being negotiated. It was agreed that we need a catering co-ordinator similar to Julie Sanderson’s role vis-a-vis transport.
Venues

Most have been booked, and the Scottish Geographic Society headquarters is also now available. Perth Museum is awaiting confirmation for the Solo Competition. There is an accommodation problem with the early days of the Solo Competition and EYBB on its concert day. It was agreed to visit the Scottish Geographic Society and Perth Museum. It was also suggested that Perth Salvation Army could be used for EYBB (and act as “carer”). This will be investigated by Carrie. Rehearsal space for bands is being finalised.

Gala Concerts
A draft outline has been created with details to be finalised shortly. Carrie will issue formal invitations to the Kirkintilloch and Co-operative Funeralcare Bands. 

VIPs
Some VIPs have been invited and a definitive list will be finalised by the end of next week. Royal patronage is being sought.

Finances

George explained the budget which included known financial support.  A number of amendments to costs were made in the light of negotiated prices.  On the basis of current figures, there would be a deficit on the EYBB of approximately £10,000; it was agreed to request EBBA to fulfil the terms of the contract concerning the obtaining of funds from either the EU or a main sponsor.   There was potentially a considerable deficit on the Community Programme if all the proposed events were to take place on the basis of current costings.   
Community Outreach Programme

Alan explained that there were a number of components, including individual band events (formal concerts, exhibitions, pop-up concerts, open rehearsals, etc), Band Trails (performances in a number of locations by groups of individual  players), and Regional Hub events (local bands coming together for combined performances).  Brochures explaining the Community Programme and its components, with forms for band responses, had been sent to all bands.
13. AOB

· James Matthew and Ian Gordon are eligible for Life Membership, possibly to be presented at the Scottish Shield and Cup. 
· One nomination was suggested for the President’s Award.  Other nominations to be with the President by 4 November.

· Membership of Making Music should be considered as it has many benefits. Subscription levels are based on turnover and, in SBBA’s case would be £450.

· RCS will have stall at the Championships to advertise its various activities for children and young people. 

14. Dates and Venues of next meetings
Sunday 12 January at a venue to be decided.
Raymond A Thomson, Minute Secretary

6 November 2013
